
Date : 05.03.2024 

To, 
The Debenture Holders, 
Tata Capital Financial Services Limited (“Issuer”) 

Subject : NOC for further issuance of proposed Secured Redeemable Non-Convertible 
Debentures (NCDs) of Rs. 3,475 crores on private placement basis and ceding of pari-passu 
charge for the above NCDs. 

This is with reference to the Listed, Secured, Redeemable, Non-Convertible Debentures, (“NCDs”) 
issued by Tata Capital Limited (Tata Capital Financial Services Limited (“Issuer”) from time to 
time under various Debenture Trust Deeds (collectively referred to as “Existing DTDs”) wherein we 
would like to inform the Debenture holder/s (“Existing Debenture Holder/s”) as per the latest 
BENPOS for the respective NCD issuances. 

In relation to the above, we have been informed that the Issuer has proposed issue of Secured, 
Redeemable, Non-Convertible Debentures ("NCDs") of Rs. 3,475 Crores on Private Placement 
basis, over the ‘Security’(i.e. give description of security) which has been provided to the Existing 
Debenture Holders under the Existing DTDs.  

We have been requested by the Issuer vide it’s email dated March 05, 2024 to issue NOC for ceding of 
pari passu charge over the Security.  In this connection, we refer to relevant provision of Existing DTDs 
“Right to deal with charged assets” as reproduced below,  

 “Right to Deal with Charged Assets - “Notwithstanding anything contained in this Deed, so long as 
Required Security Cover is maintained, the Company shall have all the rights to deal with the charged 
assets (including but not limited to creating encumbrance on and sale of pool of loan assets) in normal 
course of business or otherwise and appropriate proceeds thereof, without the consent of the Debenture 
Trustee/Debenture Holders.” 

Additionally the company has also submitted to us security cover certificate (as attached), which 
indicates that stipulated security cover is available under the Existing DTD and proposed issuance of
Rs.3,475 Crores. 

In light of the above, considering the stipulated Security Cover as stated under the Existing DTDs is 
maintained, there is no specific requirement for Vistra to obtain ‘consent’ from the Existing Debenture 
Holders under the Existing DTDs, prior to providing the NOC for ceding charge to the Issuer for 
proposed issue of Secured, Redeemable, Non-Convertible Debentures ("NCDs") of Rs.3,475 
Crores on private placement. Accordingly as a prudent measure and as per the requirement under the 
applicable law, we would hereby inform you of receipt of the said request from the Issuer for proposed 
private placement issue.  

Kindly note that this is for your information and records. 

In case of any additional information required, please feel free to enquire us. We will assist you with 
the same and facilitate the response to your queries from the Issuer.   

Thanks & Regards 
Vistra ITCL (India) Limited | Trust Operations 




























